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8th May 2025 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

At Ormiston NEW Academy, our school uniform is one of the key ways that students display our academy values 
including pride and togetherness. Every moment in the classroom matters and we want our staff to be able to focus 
on their core purpose of facilitating teaching and learning during this time. Time taken to rectify uniform and 
equipment infringements takes time away from this. As ever, your support in ensuring your child attends school every 
day in the correct school uniform, and is equipped and ready to learn, is vital in us achieving the very best outcomes 
for them. 

As we approach the warmer weather, we appreciate that it may become uncomfortable for your child to wear their 
school uniform. Therefore, to support this, we have made the decision that students can either wear their full academy 
uniform or their full academy PE kit from Friday 9th May 2025. 

Main uniform: 

- Ormiston NEW Academy blazer 
- Academy tie 
- White shirt (top button must be fastened, and shirt tucked in) 
- Black trousers which must be full length, plain and of a smart style (leggings or jogging bottoms are not 

permitted) 
- Black polishable shoes (trainers are not permitted with main uniform) 

PE Kit: 

- Academy PE top (non-academy PE tops are not permitted) 
- Plain black jogging bottoms (no large/obvious brands/logos) 
- Plain black shorts (cycling shorts are not permitted) 
- White/Black socks 
- Trainers 

Your child will have the option to wear full academy uniform or full academy PE kit throughout the remainder of the 
Summer term. The academy will continue to maintain high standards of uniform throughout the remainder of the 
year. If your child attends in incorrect uniform you will be contacted and uniform will have to be rectified immediately. 

Should you face any challenges or issues with being able to provide the correct equipment and/or uniform, please 
contact the relevant year team who will be happy to help and assist you. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

L. Clarke 
Mrs. L. Clarke 

Vice Principal Safeguarding, Attendance, Behaviour and Welfare 


